


Held on:  

Thursday 7 October 2021 at 4:30pm
Place: 


Microsoft Teams 

Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)

Alison Francis

Ann Harkin


Chris Bishop


Chris Milburn


Fiona Brinson


Helen Quinn


Isobel Rose


Jaz Matharu


John Teago


Kate Steventon


Lois Whitehouse


Louise Kelman


Matt Stiles


Michael Berry


Mike Ballinger


Maureen Perry


Nicky Aston


Nicky Downes


Paula Pickthorne


Sarah Malam


Sophie Dent


Steve Rees

In attendance:
Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards

Chris Whiteley – Finance Manager


Paul Hammond – Schools Finance

Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator

CSF31/21
APOLOGIES AND WELCOMES
Apologies were recorded from Cllr Kindy Sandhu, Kirston Nelson, Rick Leigh and Lorna Nix.
Ann Harkin, Chris Milburn and Kate Steventon were welcomed to the meeting.
CSF32/21
ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR



Chair of Schools Forum – Sybil Hanson proposed and seconded.



Vice-Chair of Schools Forum – Isobel Rose proposed and seconded.

CSF33/21
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 8th July were confirmed.
CSF34/21
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG
· CSF29/21 – Chris Whiteley to bring a report on membership to Schools Forum in September.

· CSF29/21 - Lucy Lambert to recruit to vacancies in the academies group, including promoting to Governors through Governor Hub.
· CSF29/21 - Lucy Lambert to contact Schools Forum members about renewing terms of office.
· CSF30/21 - Lucy Lambert to circulate Schools Forum meeting dates for 21/22.

All actions completed.
CSF35/21
SCHOOLS FORUM MEMBERSHIP
· Please see Membership report and presentation slides 4 to 5.
· There is one vacancy remaining in the academies group.


Action – Lucy Lambert to check that terms of office have been updated on the Schools Forum membership document.
CSF36/21
NATIONAL UPDATE
· Please see presentation slide 7.
· We are currently unable to share an update on the Early Years block, we are aiming to do this at the November Schools Forum if information is received on time.
· The process for Early Years funding has changed for 21/22, this will now be a termly update rather than annual.

Action – Paul Hammond to update on Early Years block and post-16 funding at November Schools Forum.

· Please see presentation slides 8 and 9.

· The 2.5% decrease on the Central School Services block for ongoing responsibilities is capped, without this protection it would be around 13%.
· The teachers’ pension grant has been included in the baseline for the calculation of the Central School Services block. Coventry has a significant amount of centrally employed teachers (mainly in Adult Education), so we see a decrease when the funding is spread across Local Authorities rather than based on individuals.

· We have made representation to the DfE on this, as we will be seeing this decrease in future years if the methodology remains the same.


Action – Chris Whiteley to update on response from DfE about the calculation of the Central School Services block.
· There is an increase of £4.4m in the High Needs block, but unfortunately there is also a significant pressure on external and in-city placements.

· Please see presentation slides 10 to 16.
· Members of Schools Forum are welcome to attend sub-group meetings as an observer.
· Primary Finance felt that a review of central services would be beneficial, as there have been many changes since the last review in 2018/19.

· Schools Forum wants the sub-group to determine which areas should be reviewed, and report the outcome at the November Schools Forum.


Action – Lucy Lambert to arrange a Schools Forum sub-group before November Schools Forum.

CSF37/21
FAIR FUNDING CONSULTATION
· Please see presentation slide 18.
· The formula approach will be discussed with Schools Forum sub-group.
CSF38/21
NATIONAL FUNDING FORMULA CONSULTATION
· Please see presentation slides 20 to 24.
· The CCC consultation response has been shared with Schools Forum members and the Headteacher Partnerships. A West Midlands response has also been submitted, around central funding and the role of the LA.

It was asked:

The direction of travel is worrying, in terms of forcing schools to become academies based on finance.
We want schools to have the choice whether to become academies or not, we don’t want schools to feel forced down this route due to funding. 
CSF39/21
MFG DISAPPLICATION REQUEST
· Please see MFG disapplication request report and presentation slides 26 to 28.

Decision: The Schools Forum should give a view on the MFG disapplications for the 2022/23 formula allocations, to include:

· Removing the additional one-off reserve funding to be delegated to schools for 2022/23 for the Education Improvement Commissioning Resource from the calculation of the MFG

Voting: All
Result: Carried unanimously

CSF40/21
COVID-19 UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 30 to 32.
Minutes
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